
All NFBC annual memberships expire on 

2/28/2013.  I hope to see your RENEWAL form 
(page 11) in my mailbox or the electronic form 

in my e-mail in February.  
Thanks, Roy 
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The NFBC Annual Spring General Meet-
ing will be held at 7PM on Friday, Febru-
ary 22 at the Harris Hill Volunteer Fire 
Hall, located at 8630 Main St in Cla-
rence.  To reach it, go east on Main St. 

past Transit Road, and the Fire Hall is 
just past Harris Hill Rd.  Learn about 

trips and other plans for the 2012 sea-
son.  Refreshments will be served. 

NFBC Annual Spring Meeting:  Fri. Feb 22 

Congratulations to 2012 Award Winners! 
President’s Award Liz Skelton 

Ride Leader of the Year Mike Dusing 

Volunteer of the Year Tim Cleary 

Outstanding Service Brenda Fischer 

    

High Overall Mileage Jack Rimlinger, 3718 mi. 

1st Male High Mileage Patrick Danaher, 3596 mi. 

1st Female High Mileage Loren Danaher, 3596 mi. 

2nd Male High Mileage Robert Nowinski, 3229 

2nd Female High Mileage Julie Alsani, 2578 mi. 

3rd Male High Mileage Bob Silkes, 3105 mi. 

3rd Female High Mileage Karen Sprada, 2453 mi. 

1st New Male John Burnham, 1565 mi. 

1st New Female Nancy L. Sweeney, 1322 mi. 

2nd New Male  Ron Penton, 1283 mi. 

2nd New Female  Michelle Lynn Bates, 1139 mi. 

3rd New Male  Andrew Gow, 1018 mi. 

3rd New Female  Annette Brzezicki, 982 mi. 

Accumulated Mileage 
70,000 mile club:  Alex Setlik.  65,000:  Brad Chase.  60,000:  Ed 
Peters.  50,000: Gary Stevens, Karen Sprada, Lori Harf.  40,000:  
Patrick Danaher.  35,000:  Arlyne Lepie, Pat Peters, Rebecca Ribis. 

30,000:  Richard Lepie, Robert Puleo.  25,000:  Paul Castle.  
20,000:  John Kozinski, Jim Kuberka, Tris Orzech, Gordon Deitrick. 

15,000:  Thomas A. Williams, Jim Karnath. 10,000: Loren Danaher, 
Robert Nowinski, Mohamed Zeid, Michael Dusing, Darrell Skelton, 
Kathy Finnegan, James Mathews, Adrienne McDonough. 5,000: Jack 
Rimlinger, Robert Lubelski, Julie Alsani, Terry Turski, Steve Pusatier, 

Greg Eberheart.  
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The Niagara Frontier Bicycle Club celebrated the 
2012 riding season at our annual banquet, held No-
vember 16 at the Fox Valley Country Club.  “Thank 
you” to Liz Skelton who once again organized a 

wonderful event!  Members enjoyed a buffet dinner, 
music for dancing, and a program led by President 
Linc Blaisdell.  Linc and other board members pre-
sented awards and certificates to club members for 
accumulated or 2012 high mileage achievements 

and outstanding service to the club (see box on 
page 1.)   
 
Linc reminded us that NFBC relies on the volunteer 

service of the many members who lead week day 
and week end rides, create special NFBC events like 
CanAm and the picnic, serve on the club’s commit-
tees and board, and open their homes for club par-
ties.  To all those whose volunteer work allows us to 
do what we like best—ride and socialize—Thank 
You! 

2012 Riding Season Celebrated at Annual Banquet 
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By Roy Tocha, NFBC Membership Chairperson 

There are 464 members in the club. This includes 359 households. 47 households receive the snail mail 

NFBC Newsletter. By just receiving an e-mailed Newsletter you are saving the club printing and postage ex-

penses, thanks.  

I hope you had an enjoyable 2012 cycling season. The beginning of the 2013 cycling season is approaching. 

Weather permitting, I am sure many of you will be out there before the St. Patrick’s Day Ride, our tradi-

tional first ride of the season. 

Thanks, Roy 

The ride standings are compiled 

and analyzed by Walter Kam-

mer, based on sign-in sheets 

for rides through October 31, 

2012.  Members who signed in 

for mileage on one or more club 

rides in 2012 are listed here. 
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Summary of Present and Recent Past NFBC Annual Awards—by Walt Kammer, 11/10/12 

General Ride Statistics—by Walt Kammer, 11/10/12 
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NFBC NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 

The deadline for submission of articles to the Newsletter is the twelfth (12th) of the month preceding the month in which 

the information is to appear.  We welcome articles or story ideas about club members or club activities, and digital Ko-

dak moments themed to bicycling, with captions.  Send to elaine_rubey1@yahoo.com 

HELP SPREAD SUNSHINE 

Terry Turski reminds members that the Sunshine Committee is in business all year!  For any occasion or event that might 

warrant a card from the club, let Terry or Linc know. We will send a note of cheer to someone who might need it, on behalf of 

NFBC.  Congratulatory cards too, but please no birthdays until you reach 100!  Notify Terry Turski (tturski@aol.com, 688-

8904) AKA the Sunshine Committee, or Linc Blaidell, President.  NFBC cares about its people! 

The 2013 CanAm Weekend will be held August 3-4, 
and planning for it has just begun.  This year Jack 
Rimlinger has agreed to head the CanAm organizing 
committee.  Jack is relatively new to the club (for 

mileage, 1st male new member in 2011 and 1st overall 
in 2012) but he was willing to work on CanAm 
“because since joining the club … I have enjoyed the 
members that I met and especially the rides and ex-
ercise”.  Jack brings to the CanAm committee his ex-
perience in other clubs (running, skiing) and his ca-
reer for event planning and committee work. 

 

Jack Rimlinger to head the 2013 CanAm Organizing Committee 

The committee is just taking form now, but you can 
expect the overall CanAm plan to be similar to past 
years:  The Frank Lloyd Wright Boathouse, Graycliff, 
City Tour, the 3 distance CanAm rides, and Saturday 

night cocktails.  Jack adds, “How many rides have the 
natural beauty of riding one side of the Niagara river 
past the falls, the Niagara gorge, wine country, Niag-
ara on the Lake, and back on the American side of 
the Niagara River with stops at the Whirpool park, a 
ride around Goat Island and back to the Frank Lloyd 
Boat House?” 

N i a g a r a  F r o n t i e r  B i c y c l e  C l u b  

Board Members 

 

Jane Armbruster (688-3943) 

790 Maple Rd. #26B 

Williamsville, NY  14221 

armbruja@buffalostate.edu 

 

Ian Currie (601-7390) 

162 Nichter Road 

Lancaster, NY  14086 

Ian63@roadrunner.com 

Brenda Fischer (984-1415 ) 

11 Lake Forest Parkway 

Lancaster, NY  14086 

brendafischer99@yahoo.com 

Dennis Powell (691-6233) 

1031 Tonawanda Creek Road 

Amherst, NY  14228 

powell.dennis.j@gmail.com 

 

Frank Soltiz (937-6924, Cell 

574-6199 ) 

597 Bauder Park Dr. 

Alden, NY  14004 

fsoltiz@aol.com 

 

Membership Chairperson 

Roy Tocha  

11 North Eaglecrest Drive 

Hamburg, NY  14075 

rrtocha@yahoo.com 

 

Club Historian 

Jim Vozga (741-9440) 

5830 Strickler Road 

Clarence, NY  14031 

voz@aol.com 

Newsletter Editor 

Elaine Rubenstein (633-2133) 

106 Summer Hill Lane 

Williamsville, NY  14221 

elaine_rubey1@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Circulation 

Sue and Bob Alessi 

3637 Northcreek Run 

Wheatfield NY  14120 

salessi1@roadrunner.com 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President 

Lincoln Blaisdell (479-9431) 

4715 Ransom Road 

Clarence, NY  14031 

linc43@roadrunner.com 

 

Vice-President 

Cindy Stachowski (868-7005) 

5828 Ainslee Lane 

Lake View, NY  14085 

csbikesalot@yahoo.com 

 

Secretary 

Liz Skelton (400-6091) 

38 Brandel Ave 

Lancaster, NY  14086  

brightbluesky9@aol.com 

 

Treasurer 

Joseph Pizzuto (982-4142) 

147 Frontenac Ave. 

Buffalo, NY  14216 

jpizz147@yahoo.com 
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$40.00 

In order to receive the Newsletter link by email, 

you must belong to nfbc@yahoogroups.com 

$30.00 



Niagara Frontier Bicycle Club 

3637 Northcreek Run 
Wheatfield NY  14120 

NFBC—We ride every day 

MAILING ADDRESS 

Jan/Feb, 2013 


